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PARTNERSHIP WITH BVSD: Supporting and Mentoring Students of Color 
 
ABSTRACT  
The Diversity Subcommittee of the Arts and Sciences Faculty Senate (ASFS) proposes a 
partnership between CU Boulder and the Boulder Valley School District (BVSD) to address the 
disparity between the percentage of Latino students on campus and students of color more 
generally and the population of Colorado, which was highlighted in a recent article in the 
national media. This partnership will create two outreach programs, supporting underprivileged 
high-school students with necessary technological equipment and tutoring as well as a faculty-
student mentoring program. Through these programs, we hope to (1) adequately prepare students 
of color for admission to CU Boulder; (2) change their reported perception of CU Boulder as a 
White institution, (3) increase diversity among the student body on campus; (4) deepen the 
community engagement.  
 
PROJECT SUMMARY 
 
Project Members 

1. The Diversity Sub-committee of the Arts and Sciences Faculty Senate: Aun H Ali 
(Religious Studies), Stephanie Su (Art and Art History), Cecilia J Pang (Theater and 
Dance), William Wei (History), Celine Dauverd 
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Access to Tutoring: While middle-class students can afford to hire tutors to improve their 
aca
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program, we encourage faculty and students to meet monthly to discuss topics important for the 
students’ success, such as academic requirements, preparing college applications, visiting CU 
Boulder, how to reach out to departments of interest, potential career paths, etc. BVSD teachers 
and counselors can be invited to attend and lend their expertise. Alongside these meetings, 
mentors will be available via e-mail to answer questions. If possible, mentors may invite students 
to attend a class as a guest or facilitate this opportunity with another faculty member in an 
appropriate department. The Diversity Committee and BVSD Equity and Community 
Engagement will check in with faculty and students every other month to ensure the program is 
running smoothly.  At the conclusion of the project, we will evaluate the effect of this program 
by interviewing individual participants.  

We are hopeful this pilot program may lay the foundation for future funding and 
expansion to include more faculty and mentees and to eventually incorporate current junior 
and/or senior CU students as additional peer mentors. If successful, there is the potential for 
mentees in the program to become future ambassadors who give back to it.      

 
Expected Outcome 

By showing students that we are personally invested in their success (and the success of 
their families and communities), we believe this mentorship program can help CU Boulder 
recruit more low-income students of color who, in BVSD, are largely Latino. This will result in 
increas


